CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF PAHOKEE
COMMISSION WORKSHOP MINUTES
Tuesday, November 27, 2018

Pursuant to due notice the Commission Workshop was held in the Commission Chambers at 360
East Main Street, Pahokee, Palm Beach County, Florida on November 27, 2018.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Babb at 6:03 p.m.

Official attendance was recorded as follows:

Roll Call: Mayor Keith W. Babb, Jr. Present
Commissioner Benny L. Everett, 111 Present at 6:08 p.m.
Commissioner Felisia C. Hill Present via telephone
Vice Mayor Clara M. Murvin Present
Commissioner Diane L. Walker Present
City Manager Chandler Williamson Present
City Attorney Gary Brandenburg Present
Sergeant At Arms Deputy Schelling Present at 6:09 p.m.
Interim City Clerk Nylene Clarke Present

Topic

1. November 27,2018 Agenda

Mr. Williamson provided an overview of the agenda and the additions. He provided an update on
Old Pahokee High School, and the Parks and Recreation parking lot and gymnasium. Mr.
Williamson advised he will have a resolution for the lobbying firm, at the next Commission
Meeting.

Mayor Babb requested an update on all four (4) major projects.

Mr. Williamson provided an update on Commissioner’s Park, Marina Renovations, Glades
Citizens Villas, and Old Pahokee High School.

Commissioner Everett inquired if Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has begun the
surveying on Barfield Highway.

Mr. Williamson replied yes. He advised the City of Pahokee has done numerous projects, stated
the Commission and community should be proud, and advised he looks forward to 2019.

Vice Mayor Murvin inquired about the timeline to start on Martin Luther King, Jr. Park.
Mr. Williamson replied there should be work plans and bids in early 2019.

> Discussion ensued. Mr. Williamson advised Martin Luther King, Jr. Park will be one of the
legislative priorities for 2019.

Commissioner Everett inquired about the gymnasium.
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Mr. Williamson provided an update on the gymnasium.
Mayor Babb requested the status of the Mel Tillis sign.
Mr. Williamson advised the final approval will be submitted to the Commission.

Commissioner Walker inquired if the baseball field and basketball court will be included in the
renovations for Martin Luther King, Jr. Park.

Mr. Williamson replied yes and advised fencing adjacent to the canal will be included as well.

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Babb adjourned the meeting at 6:33 p.m.

o,

Keith W. Babb, Jr., Mayor

WO

ATTEST: W¥lene Clarke, Interim City Clerk
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